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Dear Participant/Parent/Guardian
Generic Cycle Training, Balance, Learn to Ride, Combined Bikeability Level 1&2 and if appropriate Level 3 Cycle Training, Dr Bike and Led Bike Rides
Thank you for enrolling your child/participant on, one or all of these training courses. If you are borrowing equipment, please refer to the relevant information.  Depending on which course has been chosen, much of the course time is spent riding on roads.  On level 1, trainees are trained in the playground so instructors can assess that they are able to progress to road cycling.

Cycles are checked on the first day and must be in a roadworthy condition.  Please go through the cycle check guide that comes with this letter. Please note that our instructors are not trained as mechanics and do not undertake repairs.

A trainee must have a helmet.
Courses are conducted by our National Standards approved instructors.  They decide if trainees have attained the required level of competence within a specific time frame by continuously assessing each trainee’s performance during the skills exercises.  Each course level is time limited.and progression is based on assessment. 
Participants may need support beforehand. Please will you:

· Adjust the cycle helmet to fit correctly. Check that the cycle is roadworthy. 

·  Check that the trainee can, start and stop safely, ride in a straight line, and control their cycle when looking behind and when signalling.

· Advise the instructor if the trainee has special needs or there is anything else they need to be aware of. If a trainee requires medication that must be administered by an adult in an emergency situation (such as an epi-pen), they must be accompanied by an adult who is authorised to administer the medication.
Our instructors will also perform a safety ‘M’ check on the bikes at the start of the course; if they find a fault it will be mentioned to the trainee and other supporter. 
Participants Parents and Schools must understand and accept that whilst training and safety precautions are taken; Cycling by its nature is not risk free. Trainees are expected to contribute to their own and others safety by listening and following instructions.
Parents Organisers and Schools must confirm to Bikeability providers/ Instructors if any clinically vulnerable participants are at higher risk of severe illness from Covid-19 are to be trained before the training commences.

Parents Organisers and Schools must confirm to Bikeability providers/Instructors if any trainee registered for training is living with someone who is extremely clinically vulnerable, that they understand fully the stringent physical distancing requirements and are capable of following those instructions, before training commences.

Parents Organisers and Schools must confirm to Bikeability providers/ Instructors before training commences if instructors are required to use PPE during training.
Parents Organisers and Schools must advise Bikeability providers what instructors should do if a pupil becomes unwell with symptoms of Covid-19 during training.

Finally, please complete the consent form and return it to the School or Organisers office.

The training is delivered by self-employed freelance external contractors.  

If you require further information or have any concerns about the training then please contact the Bikeability Co-ordinator, Road Safety Shipley Town Hall, Kirkgate, Shipley  BD18 3EJ Tel: 01274 437409 email road.safety@bradford.gov.uk 
Many thanks

The Road Safety and Bikeability Team On behalf of Bradford Council
AC April 2023 Review April 2024
PAGE  
2

